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Service 2, 6A, 8, 9, and 265 in Bath (Evenings)
The Council supports evening journeys (Mon-Sat) within Bath to 

· Combe Down (2): see First Service 2.pdf for route map and timetable

· Larkhall and Fairfield Park (6A), see First Service 6 6A 7.pdf for route map and timetable

· Kingsway (8); see: First Service 8.pdf for route map and timetable

· Upper Weston (9); see: First Service 9.pdf for route map and timetable

Two buses are used to provide the services.  

B&NES also supports evening services to Bathampton through a contribution to a contract let by Wiltshire Council on service 265.  This requires the evening 265 service to divert via Bathampton village.

	
	B&NES contract 2, 6A, 8, 9

	
	Contract Net Cost 2017/18
	£31,360

	
	Patronage (estimated)
	34,000

	
	Concession journeys %
	20%

	
	Cost per passenger journey 
	£0.92


Around half of customers on the services use tickets (day tickets or other season tickets) that are pre-purchased from the operator.  There is no transparency as to how season ticket revenue is attributed to the service and these passengers make no direct contribution to the revenue earned by the supported service. It is possible that the operator might lose day ticket or season ticket income if the evening service was not supported by the Council.  

The Council considers that a reduced level of service may be commercially viable and, if so, a basic level of service would be provided without the need for subsidy.  

Daytime buses on these services are operated commercially and not affected by this.

Consultation Issues
There is a network of commercial evening bus services in Bath and these services supplement them. Some of the supported services overlap or operate nearby to the commercial evening services. 

Some journeys on the supported services can be made directly on the commercial evening network, whilst other journeys may be feasible using a combination of walking and commercial bus services.  We recognise this may not be easy for persons with limited mobility.

Possible options we would like to hear your views on:

1. Reduction of the level of supported service to that which can be provided by one vehicle.

2. Withdrawal of financial support to allow flexibility in the level of commercial replacement by operators.

3. Withdrawal of the contribution to the evening 265 service with the loss of the service via Bathampton village.

4. Any other suggestions you may have for reducing the level of subsidy required for this service.

Further surveys of patronage and concession use are being undertaken as part of this tender exercise.

